ELSTREE AND BOREHAMWOOD TOWN COUNCIL  

TRANSPORT FORUM
MINUTES of a meeting held in the Council Chamber, Elstree Way Borehamwood on Thursday 3rd July 2014 at 7.00pm
Present: 


Cllr C Butchins (Chairman in the Chair)




Cllr S Rubner (EBTC) 





Cllr R Butler (EBTC)




J Cartledge (Resident)





L Heyman (First Capital Connect)




G Brigden (Hertfordshire County Council)




L Stack (Resident)




Mrs E Butchins (Resident)




J Brown (Pensioners’ Rights)




S Alford (Resident)



D Mooring (Resident)




P Mirams (Resident)




B Cahill (Resident)




M Cahill (Resident)




T Ash (Resident)




J O’Neill (Resident)




P Page (Resident)




M Ross (Resident)




C Bennett (Resident)




K Taylor (Resident)




Y Harris (Resident)




C Brash (Resident)




A De Swarte (Resident)




A Scott-Norman (Resident)




H Langston (Resident)




H Jones (Town Clerk)

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND SUBSTITUTIONS

Apologies were received from Cllr E Butler (Vice Chairman) (EBTC), Cllr Mrs S Parnell (EBTC), Cllr G Franklin (EBTC) Cllr S Dobin (EBTC), Cllr Mrs A Mitchell (EBTC), Cllr K Prince (EBTC), A Dismore (London Assembly), S Simmonds (Sullivan Buses), PC 1383 Chalkley (Hertfordshire Constabulary), Mr & Mrs C Blake and S Davies (001 Driving Academy)
2.
DECLARATIONS OF COUNCILLORS' INTERESTS

There were none.

3.
TERMS OF REFERENCE

It was noted that Full Council had resolved to reappoint Cllr C Butchins as the Forum Chairman for 2014/15.

It was AGREED that the Terms of Reference be unamended (set out below):

“The aims of the Forum are to consider, advise and make recommendations concerning transport and road safety matters relevant to the Elstree and Borehamwood area and to liaise with the highway authorities on transport and road safety.


i) 
To provide a forum for discussion and constructive ideas concerning 

the provision of public transport services and road safety in Elstree and 

Borehamwood;


ii)  
To listen to both the providers – such as the highway authorities,  train 

operators and bus operators –and the users – eg passenger and pensioner 

organisations – of these services and to others with relevant knowledge 

or interest; and


iii)  
To consider County and District Plans concerning transportation and 

safety and their implications for Elstree and Borehamwood.”

4.
TRANSPORT FORUM MINUTES

The Minutes of the meeting of the Forum held on 27 February 2014 were approved and duly signed as a true record by the Chairman.
5.
BUS SERVICE PRESENTATION
Members received a PowerPoint presentation by J Cartledge on bus services in Elstree and Borehamwood.  It was noted that an explanatory report (updated since the version circulated in March 2014 was appended to the agenda).  It was noted that a copy of the updated report and presentation slides would be appended to the Minutes of the meeting (APPENDIX A).  Members also welcomed G Brigden, Hertfordshire County Council, to the meeting to assist with any queries about the presentation or the bus service in general.  It was noted that, with regret, a representative of Sullivan Buses had been unable to attend due to unanticipated work commitments.
The Chairman thanked Mr Cartledge on behalf of the Forum for his helpful and informative presentation.

It was noted that Hertfordshire County Council was set to reduce the passenger transport budget by £700,000 in the following year with the likelihood that evening and Sunday services would be lost as a result.  Officers reported pressure to save £14,000,000 per year by the County Council in all service areas.  It was further noted that a bus appeals authority existed for dissatisfied passengers:

http://bususers.org/complaints/complaints-process 

It was noted that an equivalent role in respect of Transport for London services was performed by London TravelWatch:

http://www.londontravelwatch.org.uk/complaints/
Anecdotal concerns of Residents about the bus service included:

· Irregularity of 655 service;
· Bus drivers not stopping at top and bottom of Tennison Avenue;
· 306 service was inefficient;
· Lack of notification of timetable changes;

· Improper behaviour of some Uno bus drivers;

· Lack of service in South Borehamwood (inability to connect with Radlett or St Albans on weekends);

· Insufficient provision of shelters (especially Furzehill Road); and
· Uncomfortable seating at some shelters.

It was AGREED that:
(i)
Hertfordshire County Council Officers be asked to investigate any issues 
affecting its contract services (provided details were provided); 
(ii)
a copy of the Minutes of the meeting be sent to the resident (contact details 
removed from agenda papers) (dated 1 May 2014) who had written to the 
Transport Forum concerning the bus Services on the south side of 
Borehamwood; and
(iii)
representations be made to Tesco Supermarket (Borehamwood) to seek to 
provide clarification of its bus stop signage (currently “A” and “B”) to 
indicate route destination information.
[Post Meeting Note: Hertfordshire County Council: Consultation on Bus Services
Members have been alerted to a consultation conducted by Hertfordshire County Council concerning possible bus service reductions.
The deadline for comments to Hertfordshire County Council is 8 October 2014.  Whilst the Town Council will submit a formal response, the Chairman of the Transport Forum, Cllr Clive Butchins, encourages you to respond individually to add weight to the responses received by County.  

It is understood that the most up to date version of the consultation can be found at:

https://consult.hertsdirect.org/bus-services/
The attached Hertfordshire County Council committee paper also sets out the issues.  Of great significance is the following proposal:

· only supporting bus services up to 6.30pm every day 
· withdraw funding for services that run on Sundays
Please ensure that any consultation responses you make are to Hertfordshire County Council and not the Town Council.

The online survey can be completed at this link:

https://www.hertsdirect.org/websurveys/cgi-bin/qwebcorporate.cgi?T7GUH7
The Forum Chairman has announced that hard copies of the document are not available from Hertfordshire County Council but can be printed at the Library.  

In addition, an earlier omission of the route 306 from one of the documents appeared to have been rectified.

The matter will be discussed at the next Transport Forum meeting on 30 October 2014.]

6.
TRAIN SERVICE UPDATE

Franchise changes

L Heyman reported on the franchise change from First Capital Connect to Govia to take place on 14 September 2014.  It was noted that Charles Horton was the Chief Executive and Wilma Allan the Chief Financial Officer.  He noted that  Dyan Crowther had been appointed as the Chief Operating Officer of GTR (Govia Thameslink Railway) and felt that it was likely that the service for passengers would improve with this strong leadership.  It was noted that Govia was in the mobilisation phase of GTR which would be the largest rail franchise in the UK in terms of passenger numbers, trains, revenue and staff.  New trains were on order for 2016 with all rolling stock to have been replaced by 2018.
New Bridge at Borehamwood Railway Station
It was noted that the lifts were expected to be in operation from the beginning of August 2014.  It was further noted that there would be a celebratory event to mark this occasion with an invitation to the Town Mayor.
Following a suggestion by Cllr S Rubner, it was agreed that, after resurfacing work had been completed during the school holiday period, it was a helpful idea to include a painted pedestrian walkway in the car park for safety purposes.
It was also agreed that the signage directing cars to park at St Albans station when the car park was full would be removed from Elstree and Borehamwood station car park.

7.
ELSTREE CROSSROADS
Members received an update report from the Chairman in relation to Elstree Crossroads works.  It was recognised that these works had caused considerable local disruption.  The Chairman reported that Hertfordshire County Council had indicated a desire to commence seven day working (i.e. including weekends) in order to aim to complete the works more quickly.  It was also noted that Aviva Water drainage works in Watford Road had been scheduled to be undertaken at the same time. 
8.
STIRLING CORNER (BY MORRISONS)

Forum Members received an update report from the Chairman who stated that Transport for London (TfL) had extended the trial to August 2014.  A fortnight of night time work was anticipated in order to further extend the crash barrier at the site.

It was AGREED that:

the Stirling Corner issue would be considered as the first substantive agenda item at the Transport Forum meeting was on 30 October 2014.

[Post Meeting Note:  The Chairman reports that he had received information to confirm that a 50 mph speed limit was scheduled to be introduced on the A1 Barnet By Pass in both directions from Stirling Corner.]
9.
OPEN SESSION

Roadwork Alerts
The Chairman notified the Forum of a roadwork reporting system available to view online (roadworks.org provided by www.elgin.org.uk).  Subscribers could receive weekly e:mail alerts of traffic interruptions starting within the following week.

Signage for car park Spaces
It was AGREED that:

Following a letter received by the Chairman, representations would be made to Hertsmere Borough Council/Hertfordshire County Council concerning a note that electronic signage for car parking in Borehamwood (indicating numbers of spaces) did not appear to be working correctly.

CPZ

It was noted that the Chairman had received a letter setting out a view that CPZ was not working well in Borehamwood (with increased costs).  It was noted that comments had been passed on to the Portfolio Holder at Hertsmere Borough Council.

10.
CLOSURE AND DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
It was noted that the next meeting was scheduled for Thursday 30 October 2014 at 7.00 pm, Hertsmere Civic Offices.
Members of the Public with further questions for the Town Council were also encouraged to attend Full Council meetings, where a 15 minute public question time was available.  The next meeting of Full Council was scheduled for 18 September 2014 at 7.30 pm, Hertsmere Civic Offices.
The meeting closed at 9.05 pm.
Date:..............................................
CHAIRMAN...........................................................
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